STATEMENT DELIVEFED BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE ISLAMIC REPUBLIC OF IRAN: 31 OCTOBER 2014

Mr President,

Zimbabwe warmly welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Islamic Republic of Iran for their comprehensive report on the country’s efforts to promote and protect the human rights of its people.

Iran’s commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights is evident from measures outlined in its report.  These include, inter alia, the following:
· The drafting  of the Charter of Citizens’ Rights;

· Inclusion of issues such as citizens’ rights, humanitarian obligations and rights, minority rights, family rights and environmental rights in the school curricula and new text books;

· The organisation of human rights  training courses for Government officials, judges and other judicial officials, as well as police and prison officers; and

· Establishment of a free legal counselling helpline to answer citizens’ questions relating to legal issues.

The country has taken steps to fulfil its international obligations, including, inter alia, the following:

· Joined the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities in 2009;

· Signed the Optional Protocol on the Involvement of Children in Armed Conflict in 2010;
Presented its third periodic report to the Committee on the Rights of the Child (2013); and 

· Submitted its periodic report to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (2013).

We recommend that Iran accelerates the exercise to finalise the Charter of Citizens’ Rights in order to enhance the country’s human rights institutional framework.

Thank you.

